

Ms Christina Savage

Please ask for Perla Kinsella

Our ref: 1348130 **Your ref**: **Date**: 26 April 2016

Dear Ms Savage

Freedom of Information Act 2000

I can confirm that the information requested is held by Warwickshire County Council. I have detailed below the information that is being released to you.

You asked us:

1. In the 2014/2015 school year, how many EHC Plans were issued for children/ young people transferring from school (including sixth forms) to a post-16 institution or an apprenticeship?

Of plans issued academic year 2014-15 there are 91 pupils in Y12/13/14/15 (this does not necessarily reflect their age). 19 of these are recorded as Further Education which commenced Sept 15. The others are in schools which may have a sixth form, but the WCC does not record whether they are in the sixth or not; nor is it recorded when they moved into sixth form. Information is only when they entered that school. Apprenticeships are not recorded.

2. In the 2014/2015 school year, how many EHC Plans were issued after the

31 May 2015 deadline for children/young people transferring from school (including school sixth forms) to a post-16 institution or an apprenticeship?

18 of the 19 EHCPs were issued after 31/5/15.

3. How many appeals were made against the placement named in the EHC Plans for children/young people transferring from school to a post-16 institution, in the 2014/2015 school year?

There were no appeals that went to tribunal for a current Y12 upwards pupil. We did not record 2014-15 those that were resolved at mediation.

4. How many of the appeals made against the placement named in the EHC Plans for children/young people transferring from school to a post-16 institution, in the 2014/2015 school year are still ongoing/have not yet been concluded?

There were no appeals that went to tribunal for a current Y12 upwards pupil. We did not record 2014-15 those that were resolved at mediation.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Working for

The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

Phone: 0303 123 1113 Website: www.ico.gov.uk

I will now close your request as of this date.

Yours sincerely

Perla Kinsella Information Rights Officer

> Working for Warwickshire